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Dear  

MATRICULATION POLICY 

As part of the Health and Sport Committee’s current work programme we have been 
conducting work on the issue of recruitment and retention of the medical workforce 
and primary care in Scotland. We have written to the Cabinet Secretary for Health 
and Sport with our findings. 

One area discussed during the course of our work has been the selection criteria for 
Scotland’s medical schools and attempts to widen access through contextualised 
admission policies. I am writing to you to request the details of your matriculation 
policy in relation to accessing your school’s general medical courses.  

As we detail in our letter to the Cabinet Secretary on primary care we recognise 
Scotland is competing in an international market place to recruit and retain the very 
best doctors and we heard from witnesses in evidence to the Committee that with 
five internationally recognised medical schools we are able to attract quality students 
from across the world. But many do not stay and practice in Scotland. We as a 
Committee support initiatives to encourage such retention.  

Increasing the number of medical school places is more likely to be successful in 
increasing numbers of candidates for future local medical posts if the increase in 
places is locally targeted. We heard from our evidence gathering that those who are 
educated and undertake their training locally are more likely to remain in the locality. 
We will support targeted measures by the Scottish Government such as golden 
handcuffs linked to student support.  

Witnesses to the Committee discussed selection criteria for university admission and 
attempts to widen access through contextualised admission policies. While it is too 
early to say how successful these have been we support efforts to widen access and 
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recruit locally. We do wonder if by targeting academic high flyers and perhaps not 
fully recognising the importance of other skills relating to communication, 
collaborative working etc. and the student’s motivation for pursuing a career in 
medicine, medical schools are automatically reducing the potential pool of those 
desiring a career in general practice. Equally we would also like to see some support 
being given to those who indicate on application a desire to ultimately practice 
locally. We have told the Scottish Government that we support contextualised 
admission and have suggested that the Scottish Government consider whether 
changes to the current largely academic based approach might be beneficial in 
increasing numbers seeking to enter general practice.  

It is within the context of these comments that we request further information from 
you on the selection criteria that you use to recruit your medical students. 

In addition to the request for details of your matriculation policy in relation to 
accessing your school’s general medical courses we are also interested in gaining a 
further insight into the composition of your medical student intake. Are you able to 
detail whether you operate any intake percentages in regards to overseas 
applicants? We would also be interested in receiving further information on the 
charges which apply to non-EU students attending your school and how this 
compares to the money you receive for other students attending your medical 
courses.   

To inform our ongoing work on this issue it would be much appreciated if a response 
could be received by 13 January 2017.  

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Neil Findlay MSP 
Convener of the Health and Sport Committee 


